
 

 

Brewer’s Banter 

  
          

        
    

       
- Reminder market 13th March raising funds for Polio Plus including lottery ticket sales. April market 

we will get back to Operation Flinders fundraising. Probably need to keep an eye on the developing 
flood situation too. 

 
- We continue to monitor Covid developments to see what happens and adjust as required 
 
- Congratulations to Ian on joining the Rotary Calperum Committee. His long commitment to that 

project in the name of our club is extremely important and this again helps focus our club 
involvement in the important works at Calperum Station 
 

- Lindsay reminded everyone that we're just a few short weeks away from first bounce in the 2022 
footy season, so he's looking for everyone to join the District 9510 footy comp. The invitation was 
in Rotary Classifieds and has now been posted on our club Facebook page. Just $20 to have some 
great fun with $10 of that donated to Rotary Foundation – fun for a great cause! 

 

                                                     OUR AGM 
On Tuesday morning the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise held its Annual General Meeting. We handed over to 
our very capable Club Secretary Colin to conduct the AGM for us. The Club Board for 2022/23 will be: 
 
President:                           Lindsay Davis 
Past President:                    Simon Brewer 
Secretary:                           Colin Hill 
Treasurer:                           Ian Coat 
Director Community:            Peter Macaulay 
Director Progression:            Don Suneth 
Director Market:                  Greg Schuetze 
President Elect:                   TBA 
 
Thanks to everyone for putting their names forward and making a great 
team to support Lindsay as he takes on the top job. There are two new 
faces on the Club Board with Peter and Don stepping up. We wish them 
well in their roles and we're quite sure everyone will get behind them  
and assist them in every way possible.  
 
 

      Welcome & Apologies 
           Apologies were received from Bernard,  

                       Peter, Rick and Don 
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Charter Member Graham steps away from the Board after a long association and we thank him sincerely 
for his tireless work supporting this club and making the market so successful. We're very fortunate that he 
and Greg have worked together on that major project and Greg will now assume full responsibility for 
Market decisions and will form a new Market Committee in the new year. 
 
We cannot also thank Ian and Colin for continuing in their very important Board roles. They both contribute 
so much to the club in their important positions and we are grateful they are willing to continue. Thanks 
guys. Ian's financial statements show the club remains in an excellent financial position. 
 
Thanks Colin for conducting this very important meeting for us in your usual smooth and professional 
manner. 
 

                                    
                               Colin Hill, Lindsay Davis, Simon Brewer, Ian Coat.  
Simon B 

 
Our morning Ice Breaker discussion was centred around the Russian invasion of Ukraine. 
Members were invited to share their thoughts on the present situation. 
Needless to say we didn’t solve this crisis which is unfolding on our television screens nightly. 
There were a lot of maybes. Maybe the sanctions should have been implemented earlier, 

after all Russia and Ukraine have been fighting for 8 years. Maybe the West should have reacted more than 
it did when Russia invaded Crimea. Maybe if Ukraine can hang on long enough Russia will suffer 
economical.  
Let’s hope peace comes sooner rather than later. 
 
 

 

How many DIY buffs does 
it take to change a light 
bulb?  
 
One, but it takes two weeks and 
four trips to the hardware store. 
 



  

 

                    PROCEEDS OF MARCH MARKET TO POLIO PLUS 

Today we are in the grip of a new virus, the Coronavirus, or more specifically Covid-19. The present 
pandemic has turned our lives upside down, but no doubt many can recall when there was widespread fear 
across Australia each and every time there was another outbreak of polio.  

 
In 1956 the Australian Government launched a mass immunisation 
programme for the prevention of poliomyelitis. All school children and pre-
school children were immunised as part of the campaign. I remember 
lining up with my class mates for the “needle” which was then waved over 
a flame to sterilise it ready for the next. Just imagine that happening 
today at the Covid clinic. 
The mass vaccination programme was successful and the number of 
polio victims reduced dramatically over the next few years, which must 
have come as a great relief to parents across the country. 

Still Polio still raged across the globe and in 1988, the Forty-first World Health Assembly adopted a 
resolution for the worldwide eradication of polio. It marked the launch of the Global Polio Eradication 
Initiative (GPEI), spearheaded by national governments, WHO, Rotary International, the US Centres for 
Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), UNICEF, and later joined by additional key partners including the 
Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation and Gavi, the Vaccine Alliance. This followed the certification of the 
eradication of smallpox in 1980, progress during the 1980s towards elimination of the poliovirus in the 
Americas, and Rotary International’s commitment to raise funds to protect all children from the disease.  

Rotary members have contributed more than $2.1 billion and countless volunteer hours to protect nearly 3 
billion children in 122 countries from this paralysing disease. Rotary’s advocacy efforts have played a role in 
decisions by governments to contribute more than $10 billion to the effort. Today, polio remains endemic 
only in Afghanistan and Pakistan. But it’s crucial to continue working to keep other countries polio-free. If 
all eradication efforts stopped today, within 10 years, polio could paralyse as many as 200,000 children 
each year.  

Currently, most of the world is free of polio, and its eradication is within reach. Five out of six World Health 

Organization regions are now certified wild poliovirus free - the African Region, the Americas, Europe, 
South East Asia and the Western Pacific. WE ARE SO CLOSE TO SAYING GOODBYE TO POLIO 
FOREVER. 

Pop along on the 13th March to the Rotary Market at the Campbelltown Memorial Oval and buy a sausage, bacon 
and egg sandwich or zucchini fritter to support this cause. While you are there pick up a ticket or two in the 

                                       Rotary Polio Ute Relay Raffle for $2.00. 

                                                       FIRST PRIZE 

“Fly the Barossa”, consisting of: 2 nights’ accommodation courtesy Rogasch 

Cottage, 2 x 10 minute helicopter flights courtesy Barossa Helicopters, 1 x 20 

minute glider flight with Adelaide Soaring Club (Gawler) , 4 adult tickets to 

2023 Barossa Airshow, Wine tasting for 2 and 2 bottles of wine courtesy 

Bethany Wines. Value $1810 co-ordinated by Rotary Club of Barossa Valley. 
Ten Prizes in all - Drawn 15th May  

 
We have a record 39 stalls registered for the 13th March Market, including a Sour Dough Bread stall, new to our 

market. So come along and enjoy the day.

https://www.tri.edu.au/filething/get/45856/polio-vaccine-fact-sheet.pdf
https://www.tri.edu.au/filething/get/45856/polio-vaccine-fact-sheet.pdf


  

 

 

 
 
 

The 2022 AFL footy season is just around the corner, so sign up now to be part of the fun of Footy Tipping 
2022.  
You can put your footy tipping skills to the test; have some fun, win 
fantastic prizes and contribute to a worthwhile cause.  
Entry for the 2022 footy tipping competition is only $20,  
which includes a $10 donation to The Rotary Foundation,  
with all remaining money used for prizes.  
 
 

 
Join the Rotary D9510 on-line Footy Tipping competition  

to determine the best-of-the-best in this major field of endeavour  (with a little inter-club rivalry). 
 
How it works: 
 It’s open to Rotarians, family, friends, alumni, pets - anyone; 
 The Entry fee is $20 ($10 for the prize pool and $10 donated to the Rotary Foundation); 
 There will be weekly cash prizes plus bragging rights for your Club; 
 Major end-of-season prizes are set once the number of participants is known; 
 Tipping is super-simple (it’s part of the www.footytips.com.au on-line competition). 

  

 
   All you need to do is: 

- register at http://www.footytips.com.au/comps/D9510 if you participated last year; or 
- sign up at the above website address if you are new (password: Rotary); or  
- send an email to magill.rotary@gmail.com for full instructions; and 
- have fun 

 

 
Payment instructions will be provided once you have emailed your interest or registered online. 
 
Round 1 commences on Wednesday 16th March 2022 so ACT NOW if you love your footy  

                  (or are passionate about supporting The Rotary Foundation).   
 

 
 

http://www.footytips.com.au/
http://www.footytips.com.au/comps/D9510
mailto:magill.rotary@gmail.com


  

 

                         Our Rotary Markets 

To our Rotary friends who like to keep abreast of what is going on at the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise, in this issue, 
I will highlight just some of the diverse not for profit charities we have supported with the proceeds of our monthly 

market. We hope by continuing the market we can change lives and make the world a better place in which to live. 
How can you help? Come along to our market on the second Sunday of the month at the Campbelltown Memorial 

Oval between 9am-2pm and buy a snag, a bacon and egg sandwich or a tasty fritter. 

ShelterBox 

Unfortunately there is no let up from disasters around the world - war, floods, earthquakes, tsunamis, and bushfires.  
People are left homeless, vulnerable to the elements and traumatised. By supporting ShelterBox we are helping to 
provide shelter, emergency aid and essentials that people need to begin rebuilding their lives in the aftermath of a 

disaster.     

The sturdy green ShelterBoxes contain family-sized tents specially designed to withstand the elements and provide 
people with temporary shelter until they are able to start the process of rebuilding a home. 

 

The ShelterKits contain all of the essential tools people need to start repairing and rebuilding homes straight away. 
The kits and boxes contain the items that help transform shelter into a home, like cooking sets, solar lights and 

activity sets for children, plus blankets for warmth where required, 

Deafblind SA 

In Australia it is estimated there are 100,000 people who are deafblind. These people live in a world of varying 

degrees of silence, darkness and isolation. Our support to DBSA enables the charity to give these people much 
needed support by organising workshops, camps, social activities, strategies to cope with daily life and with 

communication such as Auslan and Tactile Auslan. The aim is to empower and give them the confidence to find their 
place in the community. 

Operation Flinders 

Operation Flinders provides young people with challenging backgrounds a psychological circuit breaker intended to 

increase resilience in order to tackle the challenges of life. The program is especially designed for those from 

environments with family dysfunction, drug abuse, and physical abuse to improve self-confidence and self-esteem, 
ability to work in teams, and ability to accept responsibility. We have committed ourselves to sending two kids on this 

program in the hope of making a difference to their lives. 

Allkids 

Our October market supported AllKids, which provides education to disadvantaged children in rural Cambodia. 

The program is focused on the coastal commune of Ream in Sihanouk Province, which aims for as many children as 
possible achieve high school grade 12. 

 

 



  

 

 

 

Quiz Question 
What is the collective noun for Ladybirds?  

Answer:  A  Loveliness 

 

Upcoming Events 

Friday 04 March –    MOONLIGHT MARKET – 6PM until 10PM 
                                    Thorndon Park, Hamilton Terrace, Paradise. 

Sunday 13 March – RCMS MONTHLY MARKET – 9AM until 2PM 
                                    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 

Saturday 19 March  STATE ELECTION 

Friday 1 – Sunday 3 April - 9510 DISTRICT CONFERENCE 
                                   Tanunda, Barossa Valley 
                                   Visit: https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022 

Saturday 14 May     1st ANNUAL DISTRICT 9510 QUIZ CHAMPIONSHIP 
                                    Hosted by the Rotary Club of Adelaide Parks.   
 

    
 

 

 
 
 

               Rotary at a glance 
Founded                             1905  

Founder                             Paul Harris  

Rotary Headquarters                Evanston, Illinois USA 

CEO                                             John Hewko 

RI President                    Shekhar Mehta 

RI President Elect                    Jennifer Jones 

First Australian RI President    Sir Angus Mitchell 1948-49 

Districts                               520 

Districts in Zone 8                     23 

Clubs worldwide                  36,000  

Rotarians                   1.2 million 

First Club Australia                  Rotary Club of Melbourne 1921 

First Rotary Conference        Chicago 1910 

 

JACKPOT 
 

NEXT WEEK  
 

$10.00 

https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022


  

 

 
In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges that we meet on the traditional country of the Kaurna 
people of the Adelaide Plains.  We recognise and respect their cultural heritage, beliefs and relationship with the land and pay our 

respects to their elders past and present 

 
Next Meeting: 7:00 am, 08 March 2022 

Heccies - 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
Club Contact: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) 

Guest Speaker:  James Stevens MP – Member for Sturt 

 
Meetings for Makeups: Check with them before attending 

Mondays 

 6.30pm Campbelltown San Giorgio Club  Henry St, Payneham   0407 724 699 

Tuesdays 

 6.15pm St Peter’s “Peripatetic” Check before Attending 0428 246 352 

 6.30pm Kent Town Lord Melbourne Hotel 63 Melbourne Street, Nth Adelaide 0433 387 082 

Wednesdays 
 7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town  

(1st and 3rd Wednesday then 2nd 
and 4th Wednesdays Bocelli Cafe 
Hutt St.) 

0416 367 289 

 1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays 

 

 6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays  
22 Regent St 23 Regent St, Kensington 

0412 305 660 

 6:30pm Burnside The Maylands Hotel 67 Phillis St, Maylands 0401 627 339 

 6.30pm Morialta Tower Hotel Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 0497 159 737 

 Website 
 

Facebook  
Email 

magillrotary.org.au facebook.com/rotarymagill magill@rotaryclub.org.au 
      

 Rotary District 9510  Voice of Rotary 

rotary9510.org facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 

 

President 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Simon Brewer 

  

Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Colin Hill 
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